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Corona Plateau Mauritius
Newsletter March/April 2023

Our February meeting was held at Sunita’s house in the form of a potluck lunch.   Fourteen ladies came and brought a whole range of delicious dishes for us to taste.   Everyone deemed the lunch to be a great success and hopefully we shall have more such events in the future.   
Apart from the lunch, a meeting was held to discuss the forthcoming AGM and suggestions for the new committee were put forward.   Kamini would send a message via WhatsApp to inform all the members.   The three charities to benefit from our support are :  Paul Draper in Rodrigues, the Muscular Dystrophy Association and Ecole Esperance at Curepipe.
The AGM was held on Friday March 17th at the Gymkhana Club.   The usual business of Chairwoman’s report, Treasurer’s report were read, before proceeding to the election of the new committee.   Manda Boolell, Neena Misri, Binita Gujadhur, Lata Domun,Maureen Masson, Pam Nanda accepted to form the committe for 23/24.   Their functions will be decided at the next committee meeting.
At that meeting, the following members were  elected as follows : Manda Boolell, Chairwoman, Maureen Masson, Vice Chairwoman, Binita Gujadhur, Secretary, Lata Domun, assistant Secretary, Sunita Appanah, Treasurer, Neena Misri, Events Co ordiator, aided by Pam Nanda.
It was decided that Rosemarie Domaingue will continue to distribute the newsletter.
Before the next meeting scheduled for April 21st, it was decided to organise an outing to Caudan on the Metro on the 14th April.   We shall meet at 10.30 am at Phoenix Metro station.   This means that cars can be parked in the Jumbo parking.   Could you please let us know by WhatsApp if you would like to join in the fun and travel by Metro to Port Louis, have lunch or a snack at your will, and return to Phoenix at your leisure.
We shall be addressed by Aufia Yacoob on the 21st April meeting.   Aufia will be talking about us women, and how to look after ourselves.   Seems very interesting and a must to listen to !
To the ladies who still need to pay their subs for 23/24, Sunita will be taking cash or cheques at the next meeting.
Hope to see you all then
Your committee
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